
 
 
 
September 5, 2018 
 
 
TO: MEMBERS OF PRESBYTERY 
FROM: Ted McCulloch, Stated Clerk 
 
The Presbytery of Lake Huron will hold its stated meeting on THURSDAY, September 20, 2018 at 
Tawas Area Presbyterian Church, 2095 E. US-23 Highway, East Tawas, MI 48730. 
 
The meeting will begin at 9:30am. Coffee and tea will be served beginning at 9:00am.  Please register 
during the coffee hour.  Registration is in the front entryway.  Cost of the lunch meal at this meeting will 
be $7.00.   
 
First, please note the day and date change for this Presbytery meeting.  We moved to Thursday, 
September 20 to accommodate a visit from the Rev. Dr. J. Herbert Nelson, the Stated Clerk of our 
General Assembly.  Unfortunately, after we had made the change, Rev. Dr. Nelson had to cancel his 
visit with us in September.  His office will make a visit here in 2019 a highest priority.  Thankfully, the 
Rev. Dr. Rhashell Hunter, of the General Assembly staff and a member of this Presbytery, is able to 
come to lead worship and our equipping time.   
 
For the business portion, we will approve our proposed bylaw changes regarding potential meeting 
dates for Presbytery and to make our Council membership square with our practice.  The 2019 
proposed Presbytery portion of the 2019 Per Capita will come before us.  In addition, we will hear 
reports from our General Assembly Commissioners and Overture Advocate on their experiences this 
past General Assembly, have the elections for 2019 for Moderator, Vice-Moderator, the Stated Clerk 
(for a three year term) and many committee and commission slots. 
 
PARKING NOTE:  Currently there is extensive road construction on US-23, blocking the church 
entrance.  There is a side road just past the Citgo station that leads to the back entrance for the church 
parking lot that we may have to use.  An email from the Presbytery office will be sent out the Monday 
before the Presbytery meeting with final parking details. 
 
Please call or email Staci Percy (spercy@presbylh.org) at the Presbytery office to request an excused 
absence. Excused absences are automatically granted to all honorably retired ministers and to any 
member of presbytery who calls or emails a request. 
 
Reimbursement for part of the cost of childcare is available upon request. Please contact the 
presbytery office if you have any questions. 
 
Yours in Christ, 
 

 
 
Ted McCulloch, Stated Clerk 
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